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(beginning at 9 a.m. and ending at 3 
p.m.). 

ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held at 
the California Judicial Council 
conference center (third floor), Hiram 
Johnson State building, 455 Golden Gate 
Avenue, San Francisco, CA. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
David Yanchulis, Office of Technical 
and Information Services, Architectural 
and Transportation Barriers Compliance 
Board, 1331 F Street, NW., suite 1000, 
Washington, DC, 20004–1111. 
Telephone number (202) 272–0026 
(Voice); (202) 272–0082 (TTY). e-mail 
yanchulis@access-board.gov. This 
document is available in alternate 
formats (cassette tape, Braille, large 
print, or computer disk). This document 
is also available on the Board’s Internet 
site (http://www.access-board.gov/caac/ 
meeting.htm). 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In 2004, as 
part of the outreach efforts on 
courthouse accessibility, the Access 
Board established a Federal advisory 
committee to advise the Access Board 
on issues related to the accessibility of 
courthouses, particularly courtrooms, 
including best practices, design 
solutions, promotion of accessible 
features, educational opportunities, and 
the gathering of information on existing 
barriers, practices, recommendations, 
and guidelines. On October 12, 2004, 
the Access Board published a notice 
appointing 31 members to the 
Courthouse Access Advisory 
Committee. 69 FR 60608 (October 12, 
2004). Members of the Committee 
include designers and architects, 
disability groups, members of the 
judiciary, court administrators, 
representatives of the codes community 
and standard-setting entities, 
government agencies, and others with 
an interest in the issues to be explored. 
The Committee held its initial meeting 
on November 4 and 5, 2004. Members 
discussed the current requirements for 
accessibility, committee goals and 
objectives and the establishment of 
subcommittees. The second meeting of 
the Committee was held in February, 
2005. The Committee toured two 
courthouses and established three 
subcommittees: Education, Courtrooms 
and Courthouses (areas unique to 
courthouses other than courtrooms). 
The third and fourth meetings of the 
Committee were held in May, 2005 and 
August, 2005. Members of the 
Committee toured several courthouses 
and continued work in the three 

subcommittees. Minutes of the meetings 
may be found on the Access Board’s 
Web site at http://www.access- 
board.gov/caac/index.htm. At the 
November meeting of the Committee, 
members will continue to address issues 
both as a full Committee and in 
subcommittees. 

Committee meetings are open to the 
public and interested persons can attend 
the meetings and communicate their 
views. Members of the public will have 
an opportunity to address the 
Committee on issues of interest to them 
and the Committee during public 
comment periods scheduled on each 
day of the meeting. Members of groups 
or individuals who are not members of 
the Committee are invited to participate 
on the subcommittees. The Access 
Board believes that participation of this 
kind can be very valuable for the 
advisory committee process. 

The meeting will be held at a site 
accessible to individuals with 
disabilities. Real-time captioning will be 
provided. Individuals who require sign 
language interpreters should contact 
David Yanchulis by October 31, 2005. 
Notices of future meetings will be 
published in the Federal Register. 

Lawrence W. Roffee, 
Executive Director. 
[FR Doc. 05–20725 Filed 10–17–05; 8:45 am] 
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Commerce. 
ACTION: Notice of Determination. 

SUMMARY: The Bureau of the Census 
(Census Bureau) is conducting the 2005 
Company Organization Survey. The 
survey’s data are needed, in part, to 
update the multilocation companies in 
the Business Register. The survey, 
which has been conducted annually 
since 1974, is designed to collect 
information on the number of 
employees, payroll, geographic location, 
current operational status, and kind of 
business for the establishments of 
multilocation companies. We have 
determined that annual data collected 
from this survey are needed to aid the 
efficient performance of essential 

governmental functions and have 
significant application to the needs of 
the public and industry. The data 
derived from this survey are not 
available from any other source. 

ADDRESSES: The Census Bureau will 
furnish report forms to organizations 
included in the survey, and additional 
copies are available upon written 
request to the Director, Census Bureau, 
Washington, DC 20233–0101. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Paul 
Hanczaryk, Economic Planning and 
Coordination Division, U.S. Census 
Bureau, Room 2747, Federal Building 3, 
Washington, DC 20233–6100; telephone 
(301) 763–4058. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Title 13, 
United States Code (U.S.C.), Sections 
182, 195, 224, and 225 authorize the 
Census Bureau to undertake surveys 
necessary to furnish current data on the 
subjects covered by the censuses. This 
survey will provide continuing and 
timely national statistical data for the 
period between economic censuses. The 
next economic censuses will be 
conducted for the year 2007. The data 
collected in this survey will be within 
the general scope, type, and character of 
those that are covered in the economic 
censuses. Forms NC–99001 and NC– 
99007 (for single-location companies) 
will be used to collect the desired data. 

Notwithstanding any other provision 
of law, no person is required to respond 
to, nor shall a person be subject to a 
penalty for failure to comply with a 
collection of information subject to the 
requirements of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act unless that collection of 
information displays a current, valid 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) control number. In accordance 
with the Paperwork Reduction Act, 44 
U.S.C., Chapter 35, the OMB approved 
Forms NC–99001 and NC–99007 on 
December 21, 2004, under OMB Control 
Number 0607–0444. We will furnish 
report forms to organizations included 
in this survey, and additional copies are 
available upon written request to the 
Director, U.S. Census Bureau, 
Washington, DC 20233–0101. 

I have, therefore, directed that the 
2005 Company Organization Survey be 
conducted for the purpose of collecting 
these data. 

Dated: October 12, 2005. 
Charles Louis Kincannon, 
Director, Bureau of the Census. 
[FR Doc. 05–20757 Filed 10–17–05; 8:45 am] 
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